## SPACE CENTER ROTARY MINUTES July 16, 1985

## Those in attendance:

Bob Wren
Jim McNatt
Billy Weseman
Joe Shirley
John Watson
Terry Hesson
Alan Wylie
Don Robison
Terry Stock

Charles Hartman
Ralph Schimmel
Lamar Bowles
Jim Kennedy
Charles Hardwick
Billy Smith
Tom Wier
Sam Calanni

The minutes of July 2, 1985 were read and approved.

Ralph Schimmel announced one new member proposal by Billy Weseman. His name is Bill Predmore and he will be classified as Computer System Development.

Joe Shirley moved that those rotarians with 20 years perfect attendance or more be recognized by the club annually by presenting them with a lapel pin attachment showing the number of years represented. Charles Hardwick seconded the motion and it was approved.

Jim McNatt read George Weller's letter of resignation, and it was accepted by the board.

Bob Wren presented the final printing of all members committee assignments and reminded everyone that the blue book plans and goals sheets were due.

Alan Wylie reported on the exchange students activities and announced the holding of a Bon-Voyage party for them Wed., July 18. The visit, as a whole, has been a great success with alot of participation from rotarians and their children, as well.

Charles Hartman reported that changing the dues in the by-laws from \$96. to \$144. only required posting at the club meetings for 10 days, followed by a vote of the membership.

Charles Hartman also gave updated reports of the committee activities on the St. John's Medical plan, Aerospace Awards, and Community Service Center. Our July 29 club meeting will be about the St. John's development, to date, and wives are encouraged to attend. The Houston club's Lombardy awards committee recommended that we set our target date for the 1st Aerospace Awards dinner in March of '86, instead of '87. The next Community Service Center committee meeting will be on July 26th at 10 am, with the County Commissioner, Jim Fonteno, and Judge Mike Driskell to work on the joint venture proposal between the county and our club.

The meeting closed with accolades from Charles Hardwick for the new Blastoff format. Charles Hartman added more of the same for Hal Neely, who reported a Foundation Scholar winner from our area, as well as one runner-up.

Respectfully Submitted,

molay

Jim McNatt